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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Fjf5176@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD,PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Kathy Mangrum – John Oliver’s Friend     Linda Dyle – John Oliver’s Cousin 

Bill Ollites – John Oliver’s Nephew’s Father-in-Law     Robert Montoya     Carlos Chavez PGK 

Jack Langevin – Curt Briskorn’s Uncle     Cornelia Delfin     Salvador Olovalde 

 

Horace Castro (chemo therapy)     Louis Bloch (stomach issues)     George Kubeck 

Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney operation)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Edmundo Islas (recovering from leg amputation), Rebrcca Lopez (growth in lungs), 

Odie Velaute (quadruple heart bypass), Cel Evougelista (cancer treatment) 

 – Felipe Fernandez’ Friends    

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Keri Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Daughter 

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Keith (24 hour oxygen) & Linda Alder   

– Family & Friends of John Oliver 

     Toni Cholewinski      

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

                                         Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor 
 
 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

June Meeting 

                         $40.00 

Fr. Peter Lavin 
 

 July Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 

 

 
"All you peoples clap your hands, shout to God with cries of gladness, For the Lord, the Most High, 

the awesome is the great king over all the earth." (Ps 47:2-3) 
 

Brother Knights, 

 

 The winds of change are blowing strongly now.   We've been recently blessed with three 

favorable court rulings: in Maine, where parents are given the choice of schools for their children, 

including religious schools; in Washington where a coach is now able to pray after football games 

without penalty, and the momentous decision of overturning Roe v Wade and stripping away federal 

protection for abortions.  This is a great season of light and the Knights have to be ready to carry the 

torch for holiness.    We will take extra attention this year to support Life programs to support new 

mothers and their children.  In addition, the Knights will stand strong to support the US Catholic 

Council of Bishops as we enter into a three year cycle of "Eucharistic Revival" which is centered on 

increased reverence toward the Sacred Body and Precious Blood of Jesus present in the Eucharist as 

Mass.  We are also planning Faith events to support this excellent cause. 

 

 I'd like to thank all the Knights and their family members that helped with our activities in 

June, which included helping at the HOPE food distribution and collection, helping to set up the 

chairs for the new Mass locations in the Hall and by the flagpole, as well as those who showed up for 

the rosary rally and helped clean out the church prior to the repair project.  In addition to myself, the 

whole parish knows when the Knights help with a project.  As you celebrate our independence day 

on July 4th and enjoy vacations with our family and get-togethers with friends this summer, please 

remember the supreme sacrifice of our Lord Jesus Christ as we look for ways to help our neighbors 

in need. 

 

 May God richly bless you and your families, 

 

Vivat Jesus! 
 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

                                                                

 

 



 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

                   True Freedom 
 

 The Statue of Liberty has stood in the New York Harbor holding her torch high for over 100 

years. Inscribed on her pedestal is these words. “Give me your tired, you’re poor, your huddled 

masses yearning to breathe free, the wretched refuse of your teaming shore. Send the homeless 

tempest-tossed to me: I lift my lamp beside the golden door! 
 

 Our founding fathers loved the concept of individual freedom, but they did not have in mind 

a permissive lifestyle that would allow us to do anything we wanted. They knew when they drew up 

and signed the Declaration of Independence that they were affirming that God has “endowed” all 

people with the right to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness” because He values each of us. 

Psalms 33:12 blessed be the nation whose God is the Lord, the people He has chosen as His 

inheritance. They knew that true freedom could never be enjoyed by people who refused God. True 

freedom is not having everything our way but yielding to Gods way. Galatians 5:1 Stand fast 

therefore in the liberty by which Christ has made us free, and do not be entangled again with a yoke 

of bondage. When you yield to Gods way you receive “true freedom.” 
 

 We need to make sure we do not become a nation of individuals who selfishly insist on our 

own rights without thinking of the welfare of others. The proper use of freedom is faith working 

through love, to serve one another. Freedom does not give us the right to do as we please, but to do 

what pleases God. May God Bless America. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights,

 

 Thank you very much for what everyone is doing to keep our brotherhood faith alive.  As 

knights, we are all called into stewardship in one form or the other.  It can be tough for most people 

because of their busy schedule to contribute either their time, talent, or treasures. If all of us can 

come together to contribute our time, talents, and treasure, no matter how small it may be, it will go a 

long way in helping our council meet its fraternal obligations.  

  

 Remember that the Knights of Columbus is involved in many charitable services in order to 

meet the needs of its members and their families, including other groups of parishioners. Therefore, 

our council is constantly in need of members to help out in various capacities to meet these needs. 

I’m appealing to everyone to make a commitment to help out in the various upcoming activities. 

From time to time, I will notify you where help is needed. Currently, for the weekend masses, we 

help at the flag pole in setting up the chairs on Saturdays at 9 am and putting them away after 6:30 

pm mass on Sundays until the end of August 2022. Please let Rick and me know if you can help. 

 

Thanks, and remain Blessed. 

 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

                                                             

 

                 David Dunn     Bill Serb III PGK     Don Gargiulo PGK     Dante Garcia     Frank Faecke 

            Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     Louis Bloch     John Littles 

               Curt Briskorn     Felipe Fernandez     Roselito De Los Reyes     Chris Nsor     Curtus Fuller 

               Alfonso Game     Arthur Castro     George Del Hierro     Rick Tkach GK     Mike Mercer 

                                                         Fr. Binh Nguyen     Mark McEniry F.A. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I want to congratulate our new Council Officers as they begin to guide our Council in this 

new Columbian year. Please give our worthy Grand Knight, Rick Tkach, and our worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight, Chris Nsor lots of support and assistance with our activities and programs this year 

as we further develop the Faith in Action program model and expand Leave No Neighbor Behind. 

We began our Columbian Year last July with 231 members and ended it with 159. A couple people 

moved and transferred to a Council in their area, and the balance were transferred to Affiliate 

Membership. We still have 17 members who still haven’t paid their 2022 dues. If you are having 

difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or Rick Tkach, GK. We now have an account 

funded by generous member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

remain in good standing. 
  
 If you haven’t met or talked to our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry, please give him a 

call at 310-480-8281.  He is available to meet with you either live or remotely. 
 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often includes pictures from our recent Council events and to check out our Bulletin Advertisers on 

page 16. 
  
 The name drawn for our June Good of the Order Drawing was Fr. Peter Lavin, who wasn’t 

present to win $40.00.  In July, the pot for the drawing will return to $10.00.  

I hope to see you all at our July 27 Member Meeting. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Anthony R. Galvan 7/1 William Aguilar 7/2 Mike Morris 7/6 

Ron Ball 7/8 Peter Le 7/11 Mario Bica 7/16 

Rick Tkach GK 7/16 Fr. Anthony Bautista 7/18 Bill Mead 7/19 

Jerome Costa 7/20 Fr. Aaron Galvizo 7/21 Dennis J Montoya 7/21 

Patrick Kirby 7/22 Robert Escobar 7/25 Martin Rodriguez 7/26 

Anthony Burkart 7/31  Joseph Choi 7/31 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
 

 

 
  

  

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

21st PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS after 8:00 AM Mass 

27th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

18th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

24th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 
 

 



 

 

Brother Knights, 
 

 We are now in the new Fraternal Year 2022-2023. We were short by 5 new members to be 

awarded the Star Council. This coming FY our membership numbers will be reduced because of the 

new Affiliate Program. We were able to move inactive members to the Affiliate Members. 
 

 I want to personally thank Arthur Castro for accepting to be our membership Chairman. I 

will be working with him on membership and retention. We will have a Delta Membership Drive in 

September and target the school parents. We will be needing all our brother Knights to help us. But 

before we can do these, we need help on forming an admission committee to vet our new candidates, 

please consider joining. We will also be forming an Exemplification Team, church lectures will be a 

good candidate. We need a team of 4 presenters, I will be personally approaching you. We don’t 

need to memorize the parts, if you can read you can do the part.  
 

 Please mark your calendar; on July 30, will the orange County Chapter’s Council Officers 

Workshop at St. Norbert’s, 300 E. Taft Ave, Orange from 8:00 am to Noon. See flyer. 
 

Vivat Jesus!                                                                         

PGK-DD128

Acting Membership Director 

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 
 

2022 PASSION PLAY OBERAMMERGAU 

By 

FRANK FAECKE 
 

 On Thursday, May 19, 2022, at 1:30 pm, my wife Julie and I passed through pat down 

security checks, one for women and another for men, before entering the Passion Theatre. We were 

excited to be part of an audience of 4,000 in the little village 45 minutes south of Munich, Germany. 

I learned the Passion play’s history from a book entitled 2022 Passion Play Oberammergau, a 

complete translation of the play from German to English. 
 

 It contained the following forward about the Character of the Play: “The Oberammergau 

Passion Play is a very special play. It all started with a vow. In 1633, the plague was raging in 

Europe, including in the town of Oberammergau. People sought refuge in prayer and vowed: If the 

dying stops, every ten years we will stage the ‘play of the passion, death, and resurrection of our 

Lord Jesus Christ.’ And in fact, no one died of the plague from that day on. Since then, the people of 

Oberammergau have been performing the Passion of Jesus Christ every ten years. Performing the 

Passion of Jesus Christ every ten years. 

(Continued on Pg. 12) 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

                

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 I want to congratulate all of the officers who were elected to serve either a brand new role or 

a new term at the Monthly Members meeting in June.  I am honored to take over the role of Recorder 

from Frank Faecke and thank him for his many years of service as Recorder. 

 

 As men, it is natural for us to keep our relationships at arm’s length.  Whether this is a 

protective mechanism that we learn or just the way that we as men are wired, I am not qualified to 

say. 

 But I know that we have joined the Knights of Columbus because there is a longing in our 

hearts to serve our Lord, serve our Church, to give back, to pay honor or tribute to someone in our 

lives, to make some difference.  And yet, even though we have made this commitment, there is an 

inertia within us that keeps us from being fully engaged. 

 

 One of my hopes is to get to know my fellow Knights, my brothers In Christ on a much 

more personal level than I keep my co-workers, neighbors and even some of my own kin.  I have 

seen in my short time here that there are some lifelong friendships that have been made amongst men 

who have become more than friends, but family. 

 

 In order to make those type of connections, it is necessary for me to become involved, to 

trust in God, to become engaged, to ask questions, to ask for help, to learn as I go, to make mistakes, 

to risk being embarrassed, to ask the name of a brother Knight until it forms a synapse in my 

brain.  And while I am building these lifelong friendships, I am serving the Lord, serving my Church 

and community and being a public example of the joy of being a Catholic Man. 

 

 God bless you all as we enter into summer and prepare for Fiesta and for our ID drive 

(intellectual disabilities) and our Delta Membership Drive.  Let us work on finding time to get 

together to enjoy each other’s company and strengthen friendships. 

 

Vivat Jesus! (Jesus Lives!) 

 

David Dunn 

Recorder 
 

 



 

 

2022 Passion Play Oberammergau – Continued from pg. 10 
 

 For 200 years, the play was staged on the cemetery near the church. However, in the 19th 

century, when more and more people started coming from all over the world to see the play, it was 

moved to the place where the Passion Theatre (built in 1900) stands today. While there are manifold 

reasons why so many people want to see the play, one reason certainly has to do with the special 

character of the play. It revolves around the mystery of the Passion of Jesus in a dramatic as well as a 

meditative way. 
 

 Between scenes, moments from the Old Testament come alive as theatrical depictions of 

related situations from earlier times. They also serve as meditative points of reflection throughout the 

play. As in 2000 and 2010, these living pictures for 2022 were designed and organized by Stefan 

Hageneier who also designed the costumes and had the stage rebuilt to achieve stylistic unity....Due 

to the pandemic, the performance had to be postponed from 2020 to 2022.” 
 

 From this fine book on the Passion Play, I learned that it is continually updated to be 

meaningful for today’s audience. The priest advisor in Munich consults with Jewish authorities to 

keep it from being anti-Semitic. Protestant leaders have their input into the play as well. 
 

 As we got to know some of the 116 other Viking Cruise guests, we met Catholics, 

Protestants, and Non-Denominational believers who wanted to share this dramatic presentation by 

some of the 3,000 residents of Oberammergau. From 2:30 pm to 5 pm we sat spellbound three rows 

from the enormous stage at the most magnificent presentation of Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem on Palm 

Sunday through His arrest in Gethsemane. We then shared an included dinner with our fellow 

theatregoers from 5 pm to 7 pm. Again we passed through security screening, and I began to see 

some priests and nuns in the crowd.  
 

 From 8 pm to 10:30 pm, we enjoyed the polished, dedicated men, women, and children choir 

and main characters. The stage was covered but shortly after 8 pm, we heard and saw through the 

glass covering the sky filled with a downpour of rain. The small orchestra was in perfect tune. We 

felt the tension earlier as a real donkey stepped onto the stage carrying Jesus into Jerusalem, and later 

huge horses entered the stage carrying Roman soldiers and Pontius Pilate. The choir and actors deftly 

skirted around a pile of droppings left by one of the horses. 
  
 Jesus’ scourging and crowning with thorns looked real as His precious blood began to fall. 

Cruel soldiers appeared to actually nail His hands and feet to the enormous cross. Jesus, with a 

criminal to His left and one to His right, hung high above the stage and spoke only love from the 

Cross. After the two criminals’ legs were broken and Jesus’ side pierced with a lance, all were taken 

down from their crosses. Jesus’ body was carefully taken down in an enormous white sheet.  
 

 Following a poignant burial scene, the women came to His tomb, where and angel told them: 

“Why do you seek the living among the dead? He is not here, he has risen.” The Risen Lord 

appeared briefly. Mary of Magdala announced: “I know that my Savior lives!” The play and the rain 

were over. We quietly trooped to our bus for travel to our quaint hotel and a peaceful night’s sleep. 

 

THE END 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director - Acting Rolly Arenz DD,PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

                                      - In Training Arthur Castro   

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net
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